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My AAUW National Convention diary 
 
It was a privilege to represent both the Appleton branch and AAUW-Wisconsin in Washing-
ton D.C. at the National Convention. The convention was held at the Renaissance Hotel in 
the heart of DC. 
 
Tuesday, June 13th: This was my travel day to DC. From my taxi into the city I could see the 
Washington Monument and the Jefferson Memorial. I made a vow on any future visits to 
never attempt to drive myself in the city. Traffic was horrendous! I arrived and checked in 
about 7:00 pm and met Stephanie Malaney for a late supper. 
 
Wednesday, June 14th: On-site registration opened in the morning. I received my conven-
tion tote bag, program materials, and my official AAUW Lobby Day t-shirt. I checked out the 
Shop AAUW store, talked with the Digital District staffers about our website, and signed up 
for a one-on-one meeting with a Membership staffer. 
 
There was nothing officially scheduled for the morning. I enjoyed breakfast sitting with an 
AAUW member from Palm Springs, CA. After registration, I spent about 90 minutes chatting 
with women from several northern Illinois branches about membership recruitment & re-
tention and branch programming. 

 
That afternoon the Wisconsin delega-
tion gathered together with the rest of 
the states for our Lobby Day briefing. 
Two of the speakers that afternoon 
were Representative Brenda Lawrence 
from Michigan and Representative Lois 
Frankel from Florida. 
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The Opening Dinner was that evening. Straight from her broadcast on the PBS News Hour was our speaker, Judy Wood-
ruff, co-anchor and managing editor of the show. Simply amazing! 
 
Thursday, June 15th: Lobby Day! We had to 
be downstairs in the ballroom super early 
to gather and be dismissed by states to the 
bus transportation for our ride over to Cap-
itol Hill. Our first appointment was with 
Senator JohnsonΩs aide in the Dirksen 
Office Building. Our agenda was to first ask 
for the senatorΩs support of funding for the 
Department of EducationΩs Office of Civil 
Rights so that they can continue to pursue 
enforcement of Title IX. Our second issue 
was to support protecting and strengthen-
ing federal financial aid programs such as 
Pell Grants, Public Service Loan For-
giveness, and Income-Driven Repayment. 
Our next appointment was with an aide for 
Senator Tammy Baldwin in the Hart Office Building. Lunch was in the Senate cafeteria. In the afternoon, we split into 
small groups by our congressional districts to either meet with our Representative or to drop off a packet of info. 
 

Later that afternoon I attended a Daily Dialogue session on membership recruitment, Is άYoungerέ Relative? followed 
by a workshop for branch and state historians. Following the workshop was my one-on-one with Claudia Richards from 
the Membership staff where we talked membership for well over an hour. I ended the day with dinner in my room and 
a quiet evening to decompress. 
 
Friday, June 16th: The day began with the first Plenary Session. Election results were announced. There was a presenta-
tion on Crunching the Numbers: The Importance of Women in Politics featuring Linda DiVall and Celinda Lake, two top 
political pollsters. Next up was the workshop The AAUW Recruitment Cook-Off: What are the Ingredients to Success? 
 
Over lunch, we heard from our new AAUW CEO, Kimberly Churches, about The Value and Impact of AAUW. She intro-
duced us to three women who shared stories of how their lives had been affected by AAUW. The first received AAUW 
fellowship funding to pursue her studies. The second young woman reported on how attending an AAUW salary negoti-
ation workshop helped her to get the job she wanted at the salary she wanted. The third woman was a Legal Advocacy 
Fund (LAF) plaintiff pursuing a sex discrimination case against Yale University. 
 
After lunch, the annual business meeting was held with reports from each department, the AAUW Chief Strategist, and 
the CEO. A Town Hall was held with members having the chance to ask questions of the current board chair and the 
CEO. 
I attended the Daily Dialogue with the topic Being Nonpartisan in a Red, Blue, Purple World. We had a very fruitful dis-
cussion over the difference between being political vs. being partisan and how to make that distinction clear to our 
members. 
The Convention Banquet was the highlight of FridayΩs events. It was truly a night I will never forget. Our speakers that 
evening were the recipients of awards presented by AAUW. Receiving the 2017 AAUW Alumnae Recognition Award was 
Dr. Tererai Trent, a 2001-02 AAUW International Fellow.  
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A native of Zimbabwe, Dr. Trent told her heartfelt story of pursuing education to escape the cultural heritage of illiteracy 
and poverty for women in her rural village. With aid from AAUW, she completed her graduate degrees and went on to 
build schools in Zimbabwe and fight for quality education and womenΩs rights.  
 
Next was the recipient of the 2017 AAUW Achievement Award presented to an indi-
vidual whose record of achievement in any scholarly or professional field spans 20 or 
more years and reflects the highest standards of service in the private or public sec-
tors. This year that award went to Associate Justice Sonia Sotomayor, Supreme Court 
of the United States. Scheduled to sit on stage and answer questions asked by the 
CEO, Justice Sotomayor instead walked around the room while answering flanked by 
her Secret Service agents, shaking hands and doling out hugs. What a remarkable 
woman! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Saturday, June 17th: Closing Day. The morning began with checking out and storing my luggage. Then on to the last 
workshop – Exposing Your Hidden Superpowers: Engagement and Retention. The Membership staff knocked themselves 
out presenting informative yet fun sessions. At the closing plenary session, we heard from the 2017 Eleanor Roosevelt 
Fund Award recipient, Laura L. Dunn. A victim of sexual assault at UW-Madison, she founded and is the executive direc-
tor of SurvJustice Inc., the only national organization that provides legal assistance to survivors of sexual violence in 
campus hearings across the US. It also advocates and provides training to communities on campus sexual violence pre-
vention. 
 
With the end of the convention sessions, it was time to get my luggage and catch a taxi to the airport to head home. 
(ThatΩs a story for another time!)  
 
Attending National Convention was an amazing experience. IΩm going to have to start saving my money so that I can 
attend the next one which is tentatively scheduled for three years from now in 2020. The next convention will be a cen-
tennial celebration of womenΩs suffrage in the United States. Make your plans now to attend! 
 
Judy Goodnight 
President, AAUW Appleton 
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AAUW National Election Results 
 

Every two years, AAUWΩs national election offers members the chance to share their opinions on proposed amendments to 
the AAUW Bylaws, Public Policy Program, and resolutions as well as to select the members of the national AAUW Board of 
Directors. The 2017 election was a great success, with 11.49 percent of our members voting — more than double the 5 per-
cent quorum required by our bylaws. 
Full results can be found at aauw.org. Julia Brown was elected the new Chair of the Board of Directors. The nine proposals 
for Public Policy, including gun violence, all passed. The two resolutions (Equal Rights Amendment and Human Trafficking) 
also passed. In the Amendments to Bylaws, the proposed change of eliminating the membership requirement did not pass. 
Although the proposal to create an advocate membership category received more yes votes than no votes, it did not meet 
the required two-thirds vote and did not pass. The proposed decrease of percentage of votes for a quorum did not pass. 
The remaining 5 proposals all passed. 
Thank you to every branch member who cast votes in the election. 



 

 

 

BOOKS FOR ALL SEASONS  

Our 81 st  Annual Book Sale!  
 

Preparations are underway for our 2017 book Sale which will be held Oct. 19-
22 and Oct. 26-28 at the Northland Mall.  Moving day will be Oct. 10 and the Book Sale work night will 
be Oct. 12.  Please mark these important dates on your calendar. 
 
How you can help now: 
 
1.  Hand out Bookmarks and Flyers requesting books in as many  
     places as possible.  Extras are available downstairs at the Atlas Mill. 
                     
2.  Help with book pick-up.  Call Donna Cook or Stephanie Malaney to volunteer.    
     When you pick up books, please recycle books which canôt be used for the 
     sale.                                                                  
 
3. Bring books you have collected to the Atlas Mill.  When you come in the main     
    entrance turn right and take the elevator to the basement.  In the basement,  
    take a right and go straight ahead to door #2 storage area which will be on     
    your right.  Stack full boxes of books inside on the left and put partially full  
    boxes on the cart.  The light is on a timer on a pole outside the storage room.        
 
4. Attend summer and fall sortings at the Atlas Mill.  They are taking place every  
    Tuesday morning (9-12) and Thursday evening (6-8) starting the week of  
     August 1, until we move to the Northland Mall in October. The Atlas Mill  
     Restaurant is conveniently located on site!  On August 1, the first day of  
     sorting, we plan to have lunch together at Fratellos to celebrate the  
     official start of the Book Sale season! 
 
5. Collect as many books as possible.  This year we have again decided not to  
    accept donations of books from public libraries, because many of these books  
    do not sell.  Therefore, we need to make an extra effort to get other books. 
 
6. Save empty boxes (especially paper boxes with lids), but please donôt bring  
    them until we ask. 
 
Questions:  Call any of the Book Sale Chairs 
 
Sorting:                       Betsy Mintern (832-9218), Christine Taylor 636-8153) 
                                     & Shirley Schloemer (843-8888)                    
Pick-Up:                      Donna Cook(427-6655)&Stephanie Malaney (734-6750) 
Publicity:                    Trish Brehm (739-8522) 
Business Mangers:    Mary Ditter (766-1990) & Mary Grace (734-6379) 



Evening Book Group 

The evening book group meets during the day in the summer. The next meeting will 
be at 11:30 on August 10th. We will have lunch at Doc’s Timeline Saloon and BBQ 
W2709 State Highway 29 Bonduel followed by discussion at Carol Ebel’s home 135 N 
Adams St. Bonduel. The book is Lilac Girls by Martha Hall Kelly. 

 
 

All at 11:30 a.m. on the following Wednesdays: 
 
    Aug. 16   June 20, (2018) 
 
All members are welcome to join us once, twice, or thrice each summer. 
 
How it works: Each month there is a mystery book to read and an AAUW member-written mys-
tery to solve (if you wish) which leads you to the mystery location of the lunch that month. 
 
Our last mystery for this summer is listed below. 
 
Book for Aug.16: Clammed Up by Barbara Ross 
Discussion Leader: Mary Grace 
 
Watch for Mystery Lunch emails in mid-August. 
Contact Betty Pontius bettypontius@yahoo.com  or 725-1302  
 
The book we selected for Wed, June 20, 2018 is The Cuckooôs Calling by Robert Galbraith (J.R. 
Rowling) 
Discussion Leader: Sylvia Bull 
 

Reading lists for AAUW Book Groups 
 

The reading lists for the Evening Literature, Afternoon Literature, and Summer Mystery Group can be found on our 
branch website. Go to http://appleton-wi.aauw.net , bring your cursor over What We Do and click on Interest Groups or 
just use this link: http://appleton-wi.aauw.net/what-we-do/groups/. The Evening and Afternoon groups have a clickable 
link to a pdf file that can be printed. The Summer Mystery information is listed in the description of the group. 

mailto:bettypontius@yahoo.com
http://appleton-wi.aauw.net
http://appleton-wi.aauw.net/what-we-do/groups/


Communications Update 
 
For any communications issues such as not receiving the newsletter, name changes, email address 
changes, home address changes, phone number changes, contact Communications Chair, Cheryl 
Reissmann @ CherylRonR@gmail.com or (920) 574-3301  
 
Appleton Branch Online: Facebook: Find our branch on Facebook by looking for AAUW-Appleton. 
Like our page to get its posts in your newsfeed. Like & share posts to spread the word about our 
branch happenings.  
 
Our branch website can be found at http://appleton-wi.aauw.net/. 

 
  

Two-Minute Activist 
There are so many issues that are important right now!  Legislation is being discussed and 

voted on that continue to change the landscape for women and girls in a negative way—
from health care to public education to environmental issues. . .on and on.  It is critical 
that you  speak up on the issues that are of concern to you.  The AAUW Two-Minute Activ-

ist is a great starting point for action:  http://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/public-policy/
two-minute-activist/ 

Start making your  voice heard! 

 

Big issues in the state legislature as well.  Go to https://legis.wisconsin.gov/ to find your 

legislator and contact them regarding public education.  Topics you may have opinions on:   

preserving funding for public education, decreasing public funds going to private institu-

tions through vouchers and preventing concealed carry in our schools! 

The Two Minute Activist has now gone mobile. Text AAUW to 21333 to get notices on your 

smartphone.  

http://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/public-policy/two-minute-activist/
http://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/public-policy/two-minute-activist/
https://legis.wisconsin.gov/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appleton Branch Membership News 

Prospective Member Names 

The prospective member picnic is August 14.  We have had a great response so far for potential mem-
bers to invite, but we have room for more.  If you know of a wonderful woman that would love to add 
AAUW to her life, please let Margie Young or Connie Wunderlich know right away and we will invite them 
to the picnic.   

Our contact information is: 

Margie Young – VP Membership  Connie Wunderlich – Asst. VP Membership 
1661 Copperstone Place   208 W Arrowhead Lane 
Neenah, WI 54956    Appleton, WI 54913  
wisquilter1@gmail.com   markandconnie208@hotmail.com  
920-729-6456    920-540-0874  
 

Womenõs Fund Annual Luncheon 
   

Join us for the 17
th
 Annual Womenôs Fund Luncheon on Thursday, September 7, 2017 at the Radisson 

Paper Valley Hotel in Appleton.  The speaker this year is Appleton native Dr. Ann McKee.  She is the Di-
rector of the Chronic Traumatic Encephalopathy (CTE) Center at Boston University and Chief Neuropa-
thologist for the brain banks at VA Boston.  Her groundbreaking work concentrates on identifying CTE in 
contact sport athletes and military veterans.  Dr. McKeeôs work has increased our understanding of the 
role concussions and head injuries play in long-term brain health.  It will be a very interesting program.  
The cost of the luncheon is $65.00.  If you are interested, please contact Margie Young at wisquilt-
er1@gmail.com or 920-729-6456.  AAUW would like to reserve a table and we need to do so soon since 
the event is usually a sellout.  Let Margie know your interest in attending no later than August 1, 2017 so 
she can reserve a table for AAUW.  
 

Annual Dues Payment  
 
Some members have yet to pay their 2017 – 2018 AAUW annual dues.  The annual membership dues 
are $77.00 and cover National, State, and Local dues.  Please submit a check made out to ñAAUW – Ap-
pletonò as soon as possible so we can get the Membership Directory & Yearbook undated and ready for 
printing.  Please send your check to our Treasurer Kathleen Gagnow at 1208 Montclaire Ct., Appleton, 
WI  54915.  Thank You! 

 
Join Our Committee 
 
We welcome new members to the Membership Committee at any time.  Itôs a really fun group!  Just let 
Margie or Connie know if you are interested in joining us or sign up at our September branch meeting. 

 

mailto:wisquilter1@gmail.com


WOMEN'S EQUALITY DAY CELEBRATION 2017 
Keynote Speaker: Dr. Sylvia Carey-Butler 
"Not A Feminist but a Womanist" 

Thursday, August 24, 2017 

4:00pm-6:00pm 

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 

2600 Philip Lane, Appleton 54915 

(Calumet to Matthias to Philip Lane) 

REGISTRATION 

$15.00 

ONLINE: lwvappleton.org 

or 

Mail check to: LWV Appleton, P.O. Box 1281, Appleton, WI 54912 

Check Payable to: LWV Appleton ($15.00) 

Please list names of all guests. We'll have name tags for you. 

Registration Deadline: Monday, August 21 

See Dr.Carey-Butler's biography 

http://lwvappleton.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=221df6e282adca5fd1f61b4b1&id=c99e053e40&e=9e6a03e5b7
http://lwvappleton.us10.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=221df6e282adca5fd1f61b4b1&id=43a7e9355c&e=9e6a03e5b7


Please RSVP to Nancy as soon as Possible. 

 



AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership. There 
shall be no barriers to full participation in this organiza-
tion on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual ori-
entation, national origin, disability, or class.  

AAUW empowers all women and 
girls to reach their highest potential.  

AAUW Appleton Branch Net Assets   05/31/17 

NORTH SHORE BANK, GENERAL CHECKING 
#1472    

 Convention Fund  $8,131.67   

General Fund  21,163.43   

    $29,295.10  

NORTH SHORE BANK, SCHOLARSHIP MONEY MARKET #1907  3,782.77  

NORTH SHORE BANK, BEACON FUND SAVINGS #5800  216.05  

     

Total Assets   33,293.92  

Less Nat'l & WI dues payable   (2,155.90)  

     

NET ASSETS    $31,138.02 

     

The Apple Branch is a 

publication of the Appleton, 

Wisconsin Branch of the 
American Association of 

University Women. 

 

Branch President:  

Judy Goodnight 

judy@gwd.org 
920-729-9553 

 

Membership VP:  

Margie Young 

wisquilter1@gmail.com 
 

 

Newsletter Editor:  

Carol Ebel 

cebel@ezwebtech.com 

920-660-2539 


